WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
October 10, 2005
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:34 p.m. on October 10, 2005. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present were Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Deputy Clerk Pat Grant, Brian Woolcock, Mike Glenn, Bob Lee, Tony Benavides, JoAnn Cole, Jim Cole, Judy Joseph, Corey Post, and Gary & Joann Post.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of September 12, 2005 Regular Board Meeting as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried. (We have received the money for the check that was returned NSF to cover his building, zoning permits and address assignment for Designer Built Homes, LTD.)
Brian Woolcock took the floor and stated his concerns regarding the fact that our website had not been updated in a while. He was informed that it was now current. He also shared some information with the board on grants and grant writing in the hopes that the township might obtain grant money to fund park improvements. He will look into it further and report back at the November meeting.
The floor was opened for discussion regarding J. R. Sand & Gravel. Bob Lee opened the discussion stating that his well had dried up and he felt the cause was the "dewatering" of J. R. Sand and Gravel. Mike Glenn stated that the well he had put in in 2001 was tested and they found minerals in the water that had not been there previously. There was a lengthy discussion regarding the fact that Joe Raica, owner of J. R. Sand and Gravel was in violation of his Special Use Permit. We also believe that he does not have a soil erosion permit. A motion was made by Trustee Todd Baker as follows: To revoke the Special Use permit of J. R. Sand and Gravel located in White Oak Township due to the following permit violations. 1) Dewatering was specifically forbidden as stated in the Special Use Permit and he has been pumping water off the property into the drainage ditch on the Post farm, 2) The hours of operation stated in the Special Use Permit have been violated several times, 3) Mr. Raica has failed to provide an updated Continuation Certificate for the bond as required in the Special Use Permit, 4) The gravel pit has been in violation regarding dust control as required by the Special Use Permit, 5) and White Oak Township has not received his renewal fee as of this date.  The renewal fee plus applicable inspection fees total $500.34 was due in June 2005, we have added this months inspection fee of $60.00 making his new renewal amount $560.34. The motion was seconded by Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur. A roll call vote went as follows:

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall-Yes 

Clerk Leela A. Vernon-Yes 

Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur-Yes 

Trustee Todd Baker-Yes 

Trustee Diane Graf-Abstained
The motion carried.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his monthly report.
There was discussion regarding park equipment.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:36 p.m. Respectfully Submitted, Leela a. Vernon, Clerk
